ANNUAL REPORT FROM THE NORWEGIAN-KOREAN FRIENDSHIP ASSOCIATION 2011.
The period from the second General Assembly 10. June 2010, until the third General Assembly 31. August 2011
There are about 380 members in the Association in August 2011.
BOARD MEETINGS.  There have been 7 Board meetings. Topics have been: planning for the meetings for members, consider the possibility of arranging a trip to Korea in 2012, how to make the website more “used” with useful information, how to make a continuation of the Board in the elections 2011, and other items.
ACTIVITIES
1. 14. October 2010. Meeting for members
Sverre Lodgaard, Senior Research Fellow at NUPI gave a lecture on the the topic ”North Korea´s Nuclear Programme and its Role in North Korean Affairs”.
His lecture was met with great interest among the audience. Around 40 members were present.

Venue: the Embassy

2. 16. March 2011 
NORMASH-meeting.

Ambassador Lee was introduced and gave some introductory remarks, followed by the programme of the meeting.
1. “Slik var det”. Film from NORMASH 1953/54, the Norwegian Mobile Surgical Hospital which was in operation from 1951 to 1954 during the Korean war. 
2. Presentation of the new film from and about NORMASH, which had been shown by NRK a couple of times
3. Presentation of the new book about the NORMASH period. “NORMASH, Korea i våre hjerter”.
4. “Det sa min far”. Presentation of the book about Chul Ho Lee, written by Irina Lee, his daughter. There was an interesting talk between father and daughter.
Around 40 members were present. During the break everybody enjoyed two very good cakes that were gifts from the Embassy.

Venue: Møllhausenbygget. The premises of Metier Academy.
3. 29. May 
All members were invited to the great performance by The Little Angels when the group visited Norway in the end of May.

4. May 2011. 
The Board mailed a “Spring letter” to all members with information about the topics which were discussed by the Board. Good response was received from several members.
FINANCES.
The Norwegian-Korean Friendship Association is an organization with no membership fee. Consequently, there is not much to inform about when finances are concerned. However, the Association was given a start capital from the former Norwegian Korean Forum in 2009. In 2010 that made the association able to finance the expenses for the production of the logo and of the website.

Apart from that the only expenses have been for small gifts, to Ambassador Choi before he left Norway, and to lecturers at meetings. 

Bank account January 1.2011 amounts to NOK 21 678, 53
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